## Министерство образования и молодежной политики Свердловской области Государственное автономное профессиональное образовательное учреждение Свердловской области «Уральский колледж технологий и предпринимательства» (ГАПОУ СО «УКТП»)

Жаровина Полина Борисовна, преподаватель

Дисциплина Английский язык

Задания выполнить в ПИСЬМЕННОМ ВИДЕ в тетради, проверка состоится на следующей очной паре

## Task: Read the text and answer the questions.

When John finished school, he had to make an important decision. He needed to choose what he wanted to study and what kind of job he wanted to have in the future. John thought about many different professions. He was excited but also a little nervous because this choice would shape his life in a big way.

First, John thought about becoming a doctor or a nurse. He liked the idea of helping people feel better. But he also knew that studying medicine could be very hard and would take many years. Then he thought about being a teacher. He loved helping his friends with their homework, and he thought teaching children could be a nice job. However, John wasn't sure he wanted to spend every day in a classroom.

Then, he considered some jobs that are more active. John thought about becoming a firefighter or a police officer. He liked the idea of being brave and helping people in his community. He also thought about being a pilot or a driver because he loved traveling and seeing new places. But he wasn't sure he wanted to spend so much time away from home.

Finally, John thought about creative jobs. He loved music and art, so he thought about becoming a musician or an artist. He also enjoyed writing stories, so maybe he could be a writer one day. But John was unsure if these jobs would make him enough money. He also thought about being a scientist or an engineer because he was good at solving problems, and these jobs could be interesting and pay well.

After thinking about all the options, John decided he would like to study to become an architect. He realized he enjoyed designing and building things, and he thought this job could be a good mix of creativity and problem-solving. Now, he felt excited about his future and looked forward to learning more about his chosen profession.

## **Questions:**

- 1. Why did John feel both excited and nervous about choosing a profession?
- 2. What was John's first idea for a profession, and why did he like it?
- 3. Why did John decide that teaching might not be the right job for him?
- 4. What are some of the "active" jobs John considered, and why did he think about them?
- 5. Why was John unsure about becoming a pilot or a driver?
- 6. Which creative professions did John think about, and what did he like about them?
- 7. Why was John worried about choosing a creative job like musician or artist?
- 8. What skills did John have that made him think about becoming a scientist or engineer?
- 9. Why did John finally decide to study to become an architect?
- 10. How does John feel about his future after making his decision, and why?